Dear SCEG Members

The Drafting Conference for the Oversight Mechanism of the ICOC in Montreux has just ended.  The conference took place in the sumptuous surroundings of the hotel, The Montreux Palace.  SCEG was well represented with over 20% of the membership present including no less than 5 Executive Committee  Members.  Despite the luxurious surroundings this was no holiday.  SCEG participants, ably led by Chris Sanderson, engaged decisively and energetically in the debate and dialogue. Substantive, articulate and reasonable points were made time after time by SCEG members to ensure the text was appropriate and proportionate for industry.  Many delegates from the other pillars commented to me how impressed they were by the level of professionalism from the SCEG industry delegates.  Hard won points were achieved by the tenacity of SCEG members in several clauses and in particular in:

· Reporting and Assessing Performance

· Complaints Process

· Finance

The success of the conference was due in no small part to the dedication and sterling work of Sylvia White and Andy Nicholson who as the industry members on the TSC, played a key and substantive role in delivering the outcome.  After a Herculean effort by all parties the text of the International Code of Conduct for Private Security Service Providers’ Association was agreed.

The next steps outlined by the Chairman, David Dutton, were as follows:

· The text will now be submitted for legal scrutiny.

· Within 15 days the Swiss Government will publish the final text. 

· An invitation will be extended to potential members to join the Association.

· The TSC will convene a budget working group.

· The Association start up conference will take place on a date to be confirmed

SCEG members will receive a report on the conference and the full implications of the Association for industry at the SCEG Main Meeting on 21st March.  In addition the Association will feature prominently at the SCEG Annual Conference on 8th May 2013.

With Best Wishes

Paul

 

Paul Gibson
Director - Security in Complex Environments Group (SCEG)
